
 

 

 

 

 

Monday, September 19, 2022 
Creative Writing: 

– Starting Tuesday, September 20, the creative writing club, “Novel Thoughts” will be meeting in room 173 at 
lunch. If you’re interested, we would love to see you there. 

 
Jazz Band: 

– Today at lunch there will be the first meeting of anyone who wants to play in the Jazz Band. Meeting will 
start at 10:45 a.m. 

 
Leadership Camp: 

– Are you interested in applying to be a leadership camp counsellor this year? Come get an application in the 
front hall at lunch or grab one from room 171. Please bring forms back to the table at lunch before 
September 23. 

 
Library: 

– The PPHS library is looking for students to volunteer in the library at lunch. If you like books, are 
comfortable with technology and have an eye for detail, this might be the perfect way for you to gain 
valuable experience and community hours. Application forms can be picked up in the library and must be 
returned by Wednesday. 

 
Music: 

– WHAT’S YOUR JAM? Check out the bulletin board at the bottom of the ramp by the music room at lunch 
today to learn a little bit more about some of the admin, secretaries, custodians, EAS, and teachers that 
you are in contact with on a daily basis. You’ll find out how they are here to support you, as well as what 
their musical jam is! Bring your phones and scan the QR codes for some listening fun. 

– To all music students who signed up to go to the concert at O’Neill Collegiate today, we are leaving the 
school today at 10:15 a.m. Teachers, please allow students participating to leave class at 10:10 to prepare 
for our departure. All students participating should come to the music room for attendance before we get 
on the bus. 

– Finally, all music performance groups begin this week. Please check the schedule on the music room 
windows and be on time for our first rehearsals.  

 
Rainbow Alliance: 

– Rainbow Alliance will begin meeting again on Mondays at lunch in room 182. This is a welcoming 
environment to socialize and feel accepted. See you there. Together, we can make a difference. All are 
welcome. 
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